
 
8283 N. Hayden Road, Suite 258  Scottsdale, AZ 85258 

 
May 22, 2023 

 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that Coal Creek Consulting, representing Verizon Wireless, has 
submitted an application (Case Number 743-PA-2018) to the City of Scottsdale to construct a new Wireless 
Communication Facility (WCF) on an existing APS utility pole located at the APS Substation at 14724 N. 90th 
St. in Scottsdale. 
 
Specifically, Verizon Wireless is requesting approval for the addition of (9) antennas and associated equipment. 
The proposed antennas will be similar in size and will be painted to match the existing light pole. Proposed 
cables will be back-fed and concealed within the pole.  
 
This letter is being sent to you as part of the required notification process for the City of Scottsdale. With this 
letter please find a set of plans indicating what the site will look like once it is complete. Feel free to distribute 
this notice to all respective tenants, and all other interested parties. If you have any questions or wish to discuss 
this application, please contact me either by phone or e-mail using the contact information below. You may also 
contact the site’s planner, Keith Niederer, at his office (480) 312-2953 or by email 
(KNiederer@scottsdaleaz.gov) with any questions, comments, or concerns.   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cameron Lehman 
Site Development 
Coal Creek Consulting 
8283 N. Hayden Road, Suite 258 
Scottsdale, AZ  85258 
(714) 943.6261 cell 
clehman@coal-creek.com 
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